Department of 

Human Resources

Memo

To:
Dr. Randy Poe, Superintendent

Bonnie, Rickert, Board Chair


Board Members

From:  Phil Sheehy, Director Human Resources
Date:
August 30, 2018
Re:
Job Description Modifications – “Occupational Therapist” and “Physical Therapist”
Modifications to the “Terms of Employment” for the job descriptions “Occupational Therapist” and “Physical Therapist” are proposed to enable Occupational Therapists and Physical Therapists to receive a full year of service credit in the TRS. The current job descriptions call for each of these positions to work 180 days per year and, under current TRS rules, this does not qualify for a full year of service for retirement credit. 

These two positions are paid on the “Salary Professional I” salary schedule which, via index, is tied to the certified teachers’ salary schedule. The proposed modifications mirror the “Terms of Employment” for teachers which will enable OT’s and PT’s to work a schedule that will earn them full service credit for retirement purposes. 

Human Resources recommends approval of modifications as proposed.  
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